
Dear Mr Gutwein, 

I refer to the submission that was provided to the Senate Standing Committee on Foreign 
Affairs, Defence and Trade in relation to its inquiry on Australia’s Foreign Relations (State 
and Territory Arrangements) Bill 2020 and Australia’s Foreign Relations (State and Territory 
Arrangements) (Consequential Amendments) Bill 2020. 

It was very disappointing that the Tasmanian Government's submission was not finalised for 
publication prior to the committee's public hearings on 12 and 13 October. Given the 
potential effects of this Bill on state governments, committee members were denied the 
opportunity to question the states and territories at the hearings on key components of the 
Bills. 

I would invite you and your officials to review the transcript of our hearings and provide any 
comments in response.  In particular, I would appreciate your comments in relation to the 
evidence of Dr Mark Harrison, both in relation to his written submission and his oral 
evidence. 

In addition, I would appreciate if you could respond to the following: 

1. I note that on or about 15 September 2015, a Confucius Classroom was established at
Scotch Oakburn College Launceston with Jingshan School.  Please provide full details
regarding this agreement including how it came about, who negotiated its terms, the
nature of those terms and the extent of funding from Chinese sources.

2. Is the agreement regarding the Confucius Institute still in force?  If not, when did it
cease? Why did it cease?  Please circumstances gave rise to the need to terminte the
agreement?
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